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PARISH COUNCIL MATTERS

Councillor K.G. Grant chaired the meeting of 14th April.
Others present were Councillors Benson, Cheeseman, Cook,
Priest, Quarmby and Winter. An apology for absence was rec-
eived from Councillor J.R. Clark.

The School Clock

It was agreed that Mr. R.A. Crook should be invited to re-
place the clock in the old school building as he had offered to do.
However, the clock had originally been provided by public sub-
scription and should remain the property of the village: it should
not pass to whoever - now or in the future - owned the building.
It was agreed that the Parish Council solicitors should draw up a
document embodying this understanding. Some Councillors
thought limited help could be offered to help pay for repairs to
the clock but no decision was taken.

The Village Appraisal

The Chief Executive of Holderness Borough Council, Mr.
D.B. Law, had written to say that there was no legal obstacle to
prevent the Parish Council from holding a grant for the Ap-
praisal Group. He commented, “I believe that the Parish Coun-
cil would wish to help the Group.” The Parish Council would
need to receive the money as a gift and could not act as the
Group's bankers. Expenditure would be limited to the total sum
of the gift. The Chairman thought that the Appraisal Group
were capable of banking their own money -and could then bene-
fit from the interest. This view appeared to be shared by other
Councillors.

Roos Beck and a Window

Mr. R. Taylor, Director of Development for the Borough
Council, had written about Roos Beck. The survey had been
completed and was being studied to consider necessary improve-
ments. As to the query put to him in February about responsibil-
ity for clearing the Beck, Mr. Taylor repeated earlier advice:
riparian owners were responsible for the maintenance of water
courses. It was true that the former Rural District Council had
cleaned the Beck until the coming of the sewerage scheme. Now,
however, in the absence of a Land Drainage Board in the area,
the Borough Council had permissive powers to require works to
be carried out or carry out works itself if it so wished.

Another letter from the Development Department reported
that the Borough Council had refused permission for retention
of the bow window at The Folly, Main Street (See ‘The Rooster’,
March issue). The reason for the refusal was that the window
was considered a hazard to users of the public footway. The
letter concluded, “The next stage will be for the Council to con-
sider serving an enforcement notice requiring its removal.”

Cost of Street Lighting Design
A letter from Humberside Technical Services explained that,
in future, design work for new street lighting would be charged
for - since 1974, design services had been free. Estimated charges
would be 5% of the cost of installation, possibly more if the work
was complelx. If it so wished, a Council could employ a private
architect/consultant instead.

Bus Services in the Countryside

Another County Council letter referred to changes in local bus
services as a result of the Transport Act. ‘Deregulation Day’ was
26th October 1986, though some changes might occur before
then - for example, before the start of the school term in Sep-
tember.

Parishes were urged to nominate a local ‘contact’ at once. A
person acting as a contact could join with others in nearby vill-
ages to form a ‘contact group’. Such groups could collaborate to
identify local needs and present them in consultations with the
County’s Passenger Transport Section. Reference was also made
to financial help available for persons wishing to provide public
transport and to a leaflet about the implications of the Transport
Act that was being distributed to households in Humberside.

The Chairman observed that, as far as he knew, no such lea-
flets had yet been delivered in Roos. He recommended minibus
services as the best solution to local needs. No person was nomi-
nated as a ‘contact’.

Nuclear Waste Disposal

Mr. R. Hallas, Project Manager of the Humberside County
Council Campaign Against Nuclear Dumping, had written an-
nouncing that headquarters had been set up in County Hall. Ad-
dressing the public generally, not just local Councils, Mr. Hallas
said that he, or a member of his team, would willingly come to
speak about South Killingholme and the implications if it were
chosen as a dumping site.

Road Safety
Because Holderness Borough had its own Road Safety Group,
it was decided not to accept an invitation to nominate a Council-
lor to serve on the Withernsea Road Safety Group. The Chair-
man said that any Councillor was free, if he wished, to join the
Withernsea Group as a private individual.

Children’s Play Equipment
Mrs. Beatrice Quinn had written on behalf of the Playing Field
Committee to ask the Parish Council to apply, on the Commit-
tee’s behalf, for a grant towards play equipment. The application
deadline was 20th June. The Council agreed to help.

Yorkshire Water Authority
Nominations were invited for election to the Consultative
Committee. Those elected would serve for three years.

Accounts

Following availability for public scrutiny for fifteen working
days from 16th May, the Parish Council Accounts would be
audited on 9th June.

The Treasurer, Councillor M. Cheeseman, referred to the
grant to help renovate the Memorial Institute. It was confirmed
that actual cash would be available to the Institute Committee
after the Council precept in June.

Total payments of £12 was approved for hire of the Memorial
Institute for three previous meetings. Payment of £131.00 to the
Parish Clerk was approved: the amount, covering the six months
to 31st March, included the Clerk’s salary and the cost of station-
ery and postage.

Planning

The Borough Planning Committee had rejected Mr. Michael
Hodgson's application to erect a dwelling at Eastfield Farm to
the south of Pilmar Lane. Councillor Winter had supported the
application at Skirlaugh. He said that the objection was to the
siting of the building to the south of the road. The Parish Council
were aware that land to the south of Pilmar Lane was protected
from further building east of the existing bungalows. The appli-
cation by Mr. John Boynton for the erection of horticultural
glasshouses and polythene tunnelling at Meadowfield, Furze
Road, had been approved.












